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Two Amazing Assets in our Community 

One Safe Place and the Children’s Legacy Center 

Rotary Year 2024-2025,12th Meeting of 101st Year 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Past President) 

September 26, 2024 

Rick Fauss, 

President 

PP Ed 

Rullman, 

Visitors &  

Guests  

Eva Jimenez & Leslie Williem, 

Team 3 Co-Captains 

Eva Jimenez 

Invocation 

President Rick Fauss started the 

meeting at 12:05pm, as usual! 

The gavel and the bell were all still in 

his possession. He has been a 

vigilant guardian.  

We have noticed that when certain 

people are not in attendance, the 

security of the bell does not seem to 

be in as much jeopardy. 

That being said, we always like it 

when we have all of our members in 

attendance! 

 

Jason Salter, 

Introduction of 

our Speaker 

Eva Jimenez, as part of her Invocation, has tried to play a funny video on miscommunication. 

However, technical difficulties have thwarted her effort. Here is the link so you can try it on your own: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=b--LSrWfzS8 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=b--LSrWfzS8
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Work continues on 

setting up the Haunted 

House Tents. 

Work parties have been 

well attended and the 

help for students and 

other organizations, who 

have accepted ownership 

for various tents/rooms 

has been very helpful. 

It also brings the whole 

community into the effort! 

Remember, our next BLOOD Drive is November 14th! 

Other Haunted House Announcements: 

Judy Maxwell was looking for volunteers to load/unload a horse trailer load of “noodles.” The request 

was for Saturday, September 21st. Hopefully, many of you responded and she had lots of help! 

Leslie Williem asked that we each repost/share information on our own Facebook pages, from the 

Haunted House page. Here is one of the links: 

https://www.facebook.com/reel/551491653986002 

 

SOCIAL 

Eva Jimenez announced that Team 3 was hosting a 

“social” at Ross Ranch, which is located on the 

Shasta College campus. The event was held on 

Thursday, September 19th. They invited Team 6 to 

join them. It cost $30/person for this catered event. 

President Rick said he and his bride would be at the 

event to support the social, hoping that it would 

encourage other Teams to plan gatherings, too! 

PP Amelia Ward is looking for 45 

volunteers on November 21st, to 

staff our 3rd Annual Thanksgiving 

Dinner Seniors, at the Mercy Oaks 

facility. This has been a well-

received event and the seniors are 

looking forward to this year’s 

event.   

We GOT this! Let’s make it happen! 

Service Over Self – Helping our Seniors Enjoy Thanksgiving! 

 

https://www.facebook.com/reel/551491653986002
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Recognitions 

 

 

 

  

Tenessa Audette, 

fellow Rotarian and 

our Mayor, gave us 

a short overview of 

the State of the City 

Address. 

Barry Tippin, our 

City Manager, will 

provide more 

details on the 

address at our next 

meeting. 

Here is a link to the recently released video of the event 

that is now available on YouTube: 

https://youtu.be/gmBgODb27ug 

Dignity Health’s new Sierra Pacific Regional Cancer Center - $70 Million State-of-the-Art Facility 

Eva Jimenez took an opportunity to “plug” a fundraising event for our multi-

organizational training facility, “SHIELD.” The event will be on October 18th 

and you can learn more at: 

https://e.givesmart.com/events/CDU/ 

It did cost her another $100 to the club….well spent, I believe! 

PP Greg Balkovek and his wife, Kathy, went on a multifaceted trip to the Pacific Northwest. Lots of things while 

sightseeing and visiting as they bounced around the area. They went to Coos Bay, Astoria, and then up into 

Washington. As you can see, they enjoyed the Columbia River among other things. After all that fun and 

visiting, PP Greg managed to find another $100 for the Club. 

 

Photos from his trip on the next page… 

Rotarian and McConnell Foundation Board Member, Eva Jimenez, joins the Groundbreaking Ceremony 

for this life changing development for Redding area cancer patients and their families! 

https://youtu.be/gmBgODb27ug
https://e.givesmart.com/events/CDU/
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Caffeinate with a Cause Video – Dutch Bros. 
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kLMY72IQrAwvaYvwm7hm7u-obfm3D6nE/view?usp=sharing 

President Rick acknowledged the effort made by Brian Scarr and Ken 

Freigher. They were carrying the banner for “Caffeinate with a Cause” 

by “starring in the promotional video. As you can see, they sported 

Dutch Bros. costumes which allowed them to show off their super 

human physiques. 

If you knew drinking coffee could whip you into such shape, you 

would have been drinking far more than you do now! 

Of course, no fine was assessed as they were representing our club! 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kLMY72IQrAwvaYvwm7hm7u-obfm3D6nE/view?usp=sharing
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Here is a link to Kimberly Johnson’s wonderful presentation: 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/19OnuPgupSnbo8kx9y-EkLSEq6MGrL-Yi/view?usp=sharing 

Kimberly provided an overview of the staff, facilities, services, and revenue sources for both One 

Safe Place (OSF) and Children’s Legacy Center (CLC). She is now the CEO of both organizations. 

They have been working to combine these two wonderful organizations to gain leverage in the 

service offerings as well as attain a more sustainable financial model. Currently, CLC is subsidizing  

OSP to so that it can maintain financial viability – this is to ensure that it can continue to provide 

the needed services as it has for decades in our community. 

She mentioned that this presentation may be the last time she speaks publicly about the two 

separate organizations. She hinted that the combined organization will likely support a new brand 

reflective of the combined mission of the new, integrated organization. 

Kimberly founded CLC in 2018. It has served our community’s abused children and families very 

well. It has allowed abused children to limit the number of times they have to speak about any 

experience they have endured. Multiple agencies such as the local police departments, the sheriff’s 

office, DA investigators and prosecutors, HHSA, etc. can all collaborate at CLC and meet so that 

interview can occur once by a trained interviewer, in a calming location. 

Many of you already knew about the wonderful and important work that OSP does in situations 

where there is domestic violence. It assists these victims and their children to separate from the 

violence and begin the process of rebuilding. 

Her presentation audio is captured in the above link. We recommend it to all interested in learning 

more about the services and mission of OSP and CLC. 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/19OnuPgupSnbo8kx9y-EkLSEq6MGrL-Yi/view?usp=sharing
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This Spillway produced by Tony Giovaniello  - Meeting Date: 09-26-2024 

Link to the 4 Way Test Song: 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1nYfpEjqog4gxAen9qZj6YasdxgmXyA3z/view?usp=sharing 

Joe Girimonte had the white ticket for the TILE Game. He drew an “H.” That was good for $160!  

The person with the number was guaranteed to win today! So, we move on to next week with more 

money and less TILES and the  next word in the Four Way Test Game!  

A beautiful bouquet of flowers was donated by Todd Davis…the winner was Ian Stripling! 

                 

                 

            

                

                    
            

              
                  

      

                             

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1nYfpEjqog4gxAen9qZj6YasdxgmXyA3z/view?usp=sharing


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

https://www.blinkod.com/
https://us.rbcwealthmanagement.com/thepathfindergroup/?utm_source=GMB&utm_medium=Yext
https://www.obsidianit.com/
mailto:randall_smith@charter.net
https://www.crgibbs.com/
https://jeffavery.net/
https://www.abwholesaler.com/blach-beverage-llc/
https://locations.dignityhealth.org/connected-living-nstate-07
https://pacificsky.co/
https://www.maxwellif.com/
https://minuteman.com/us/locations/ca/redding/
https://www.rotary.org/en


 

 

 

 

 

https://www.sdsengineering.com/
https://blackbeardiner.com/location/redding/
https://www.iwins.com/
http://www.fitptredding.com/
https://www.bankcornerstone.com/
https://www.chooseredding.com/
mailto:mbjohannessen@gmail.com
https://www.obsidianit.com/
https://www.rotary.org/en

